## UNIT ASSESSMENT COMMITTEE MEETING NOTES February 13, 2009

Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Ron Towery

Attendees:

Ron Towery, Chair

Lina Owens
David Holman
Blair Dean

Audrey Bowser

Greg Meeks, Ex-Officio Meryl Worley, Ex-Officio Mary Jane Bradley, Ex-Officio

Don Maness, Ex-Officio

- 1. Recommended to COPE the HPESS report on the pass rate for BSE students in P.E. taking the Principles of Learning and Teaching (PLT). See attachment.
  - The report from the P-12/7-12 Forums on January 21, 2009 proposes a plan to address the PLT scores for our secondary programs.
- 2. Recommended to COPE the Teacher Education report on Introduction courses: ECH/MLED 2022 and SCED 2514. See attachment.
- 3. Recommended to COPE the organization of a taskforce to make recommendations regarding unit-wide assessments on student learning. Taskforce should report to COPE no later than **February 1, 2010**.
- 4. Due to the lack of unit-wide response on assessing artifacts in a timely manner, the Unit Assessment Committee requested the NCATE Support Team (Greg Meeks, Meryl Worley and Don Maness) to develop a timeline for all required assessments.

Meeting adjourned at 11:22 a.m.